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We are thankful for the new  

church building in Puerto Rosario, 

Paraguay. Thank you Brothers 

Frank Hanby and Tommy Moody 

for this blessing  and sacrifice! 

GATS - In Paraguay we had a tremendous Advanced Teachers Training Seminar. It was 

such a blessing to have the GATS team teachers led by Brother Steve and Sister Ivonne 

Nix, Brother Jerry Burns, and Brother Mike and Sister Julie McGhghy. The lessons were 

anointed and a great blessing to all. We are thankful for the forty-nine attendees. 

We are thankful for over 25,000 that gathered at the National Conference in Ecuador. 

There was great preaching by Pastor Josias and Sister Neva Limones. Pastor Michelll Bland 

preached a couple of awesome messages. Sister Danita Limones did some great  

interpreting The Conference honored Pioneer Missionary Daniel Scott for his time as a 

missionary in this great work. It is obvious the love that Ecuador has for this great man of 

God. Thanking national President Rony Freire and the national board for their  

tremendous leadership. This conference was an incredible blessing to all that attended. I 

am glad I was there as their area coordinator. 


